GREENSBORO FREE LIBRARY
 TRUSTEE MEETING
October 27, 2015

Meeting Minutes

Present:  

Trustees: Ken Johnston, Hal Gray, Gina Jenkins, Carol Reynolds, Donna Jenckes

Alternates:  Becky Arnold, Cathie Wilkinson, John Miller

Librarians:  Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper, Rose Friedman

Meeting called to order by Hal Gray, Chair, at 4:00.  He welcomed Rose Friedman as Interim Youth Librarian.

Minutes of 9/29/15 were approved with the following change:  The fund set up by Timothy Breen for the purchase of non-fiction books is to include books in the categories of history, government, religion and philosophy - not politics as stated in the minutes. 

Librarian's Report - Mary Metcalf is working on the State Library Report due November 22, and she will be attending a cataloging workshop at the State Library this week.  The main entrance has been painted and has new bulletin boards, as does the Gates computer area.  This work was done by volunteer Mike Metcalf.  Mary explained that she is on facebook every day with a new quotation and library information.  There are about 250 people who follow her posts.  She was commended for doing an outstanding job.  Alice Perron is thinking of having a holiday booksale at 1/2 price.   Mary submitted a letter concerning her future plans for retirement.  This will be discussed in executive session.
Youth Librarian's Report - Rose Friedman is substituting for Emily Purdy while she is on maternity leave.  Emily and Andrew had a baby boy on October 23 and everyone is doing well.  Rose reported that story time on Thursday mornings is going well and that she will be doing events with Wonder and Wisdom and the Lakeview School kindergarden.  Rose and her mother are working with local children to put on a play in December at the Greensboro Nursing Home, the East Hardwick Grange, and the Greensboro and Craftsbury libraries.  They are rehearsing twice a week.
Treasurer's Report - Donna Jenckes presented a draft budget for the Town Report in March, 2016.  As the pre-buy price for fuel is less than last year, several people requested that the thermostats in the downstairs reading rooms be raised to 68 degrees.  A motion was made by Ken Johnston to ask the Town of Greensboro for an appropriation of $25,000  as well as the Town of Stannard for an appropriation of $400 for the year 2016.  The motion was seconded by Donna Jenckes and was approved.  Ken Johnston made a motion to accept the draft budget pending discussion of employee salaries in executive session.  Gina Jenkins seconded this motion and it was approved.
Donna Jenckes presented a revised investment proposal from the Finance Committee.  The proposal would 1) put half the endowment funds in a Life Strategy Fund at Vanguard with a 60/40 split between stocks and bonds, the other half invested in a second Life Strategy Fund at Vanguard with an 80/20 split between stocks and bonds; and 2) other funds not part of the endowment to be invested in a Vanguard Retirement Fund with a 50/50 allocation between stocks and bonds.  A motion to accept this proposal was made by Carol Reynolds and seconded by Gina Jenkins.  It was approved with four in favor and one opposed.  
Donna will seek guidance from the Finance Committee about an external audit of Library finances.
Maintenance Report - Ken Johnston reported that in order to modify the back porch, a proposal, including a drawing, must be submitted to the Town zoning board, as well as to an interested potential donor.  The problem is that the snow falling from the roof lands at the base of the outside stairs/emergency exit.  Ken will meet with John Hunt this week to finalize the plans.  Hal Gray noted that he has been working on an update of the Emergency and Maintenance Procedures manual and will distribute the final draft to the Trustees before the next meeting in November.
Fund Raising - Gina Jenkins asked each Trustee to take at least 50 envelopes and write personal messages on the Fall fund-raising letter.  The letters and remittance envelopes should be placed in the envelopes and returned to the Library by Tuesday, November 3.  We are still learning how to use NonProfit Easy and we should have a better sense of its utility by next Spring.
Chairman's Report - Hal Gray said that he now has Diane Irish's and Ed Stehle's files and is working on a job description for the Chairman of the Board of Trustees.  He noted Donna's suggestion of a retreat for board members after the end-of-the-year holidays.  Becky Arnold has submitted a letter of interest for interim appointment to the Board to finish Diane Irish's term by the Town Select Board.  The position has been advertised with a November 5 deadline.  Gina Jenkins and Becky plan to attend the Select Board meeting when this is discussed.  Hal asked the board members to think about a candidate for a new alternate.  He also noted that we should be working on a new library brochure.
Ken Johnson made a motion to move into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters at 6:00 pm.  The motion was seconded by Donna Jenckes and approved.  The Executive Session ended at 6:20 pm.  
Mary Metcalf was praised for the job she is doing and was encouraged to stay as long as she wanted.  She was asked to prepare a list of what will need to be done during her two month unpaid leave of absence from March 24, 2016 until the end of May.  She was also asked to put together a job description for future reference, and to provide the Board with a potential retirement date.  Ken Johnston made a motion to accept the budget as proposed.  Carol Reynolds seconded the motion and it was approved.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Gina Jenkins, Secretary
